# News to Cruise

#### March 2020 Rollin' Oldies Newsletter

#### **Cruises, Shows, and Activities**

By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley

#### March

March 03 Car Club Meeting, 7pm

March 06 Friday dinner @ Sizzler in Albany, 5pm

March 07 & 08 Salem Roadster and Unique Street & Car Culture Show, Salem Fairgrounds, \$13.00, Sat 9am-6pm, Sun 9am-5pm. GO OUT AND REPRESENT THE ROLLIN' OLDIES

March 13 Friday dinner @ Golden Town in Albany, 5pm, 2732 Pacific Blvd SE, 541 981 2276

March 14 Heritage Mall, Corvettes in the Mall

March 19 Lunch cruise with Streemaster members to Boondockers in Falls City. Leaving Kohl's at 10:15am

March 20 Friday dinner @ Armando's Mexican in Brownsville, 5pm, 122 Spaulding Ave, 541 466 3636

March 20-22 Portland Roadster Show Fri 12-9pm, Sat 10am-8pm, Sun 10am-5pm. GO OUT AND REPRESENT THE ROLLIN' OLDIES

March 24 Car Show planning meeting @ American Legion, Lebanon, 6pm, 480 S Main St. Must sign in with our sponsor.

March 27 Friday dinner @ Izzy's in Albany, 5pm, 2115 Pacific Blvd SW, 541 926 2277

March 31 Car Club Board Meeting @ David & Valerie Claussen's Home, 6pm, 2046 River Rd, Lebanon

#### **April**

April 04 South Albany High School Car Show (MAYBE)

April 07 Car Club Meeting, 7pm, Easter Brown Bag Drawing

#### Friday Night Dinners at 5pm

March 13 Friday dinner @ Golden Town in Albany, 5pm, 2732 Pacific Blvd SE, 541 981 2276

March 20 Friday dinner @ Armando's Mexican in Brownsville, 5pm, 122 Spaulding Ave, 541 466 3636

March 27 Friday dinner @ Izzy's in Albany, 5pm, 2115 Pacific Blvd SW, 541 926 2277

#### Rollin' Oldies T-shirts



We are celebrating our 30 Years of Cruisin' with a Special T-shirt. The T-shirt is a Light Gray, with "30 Years Cruisin'", and the Car Club Logo. Please see the form later in the Newsletter to help let the club determine how many to order.

#### **New Member**

Please welcome Ginger Wetzel to the club. Say 'Hi' and learn about her car and interests.

#### Sock it to me!

Please bring pairs of socks to the general meetings. They will be distributed to a local charity.

#### ROLLIN' OLDIES GENERAL MEETING MARCH 3, 2020

The meeting was called to order by President Dave Faller. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and the birthdays and anniversaries were celebrated.

<u>Secretary's report:</u> The question was asked if there were any corrections to the minutes as printed in the newsletter. As none were stated they will stand approved as read.

Our Treasurer has asked to step down from her duties. Linda Meredith has volunteered to take on the job as Treasurer. The motion was seconded and voted in by the members. Dottie will take on the job of Hospitality.

<u>Treasurer's report:</u> Lebanon Soup Kitchen sent a letter thanking the club for their contribution. We also received letters from our scholarship recipients thanking us for our generosity. Kate will be ordering 30 year anniversary t-shirts for the members. She will take your order and purchase a small supply of extra for new members to purchase.

<u>Vice President:</u> The Street master's cruise last month to Monroe had 35 participating in it. Eight Rollin' Oldies members attended. The March trip is to Fall City on the 19<sup>th</sup>.

The Salem Council meets at the Chevrolet Capital Dealership. Starting in May they will have a cruise in. The dates will be May 30, June 27, August 15 and September 29.

<u>Cruise Master's report:</u> Please contact Tom if you are not getting your monthly list of happenings by email or at the meeting you can pick up a copy.

On March 24 at 6:00 PM here will be our first car show meeting. Please come and help on our 30 year anniversary.

A&W-KFC in Lebanon and Albany will soon start having a cruise-in. Lebanon will be on the second Wednesday and Albany will be on the fourth Wednesday. The following will be our Friday night dinners: Sizzler on the 6<sup>th</sup>, Golden Town on the 13th, Armando's on the 20<sup>th</sup> and Izzy's on the 27<sup>th</sup>.

<u>Hospitality report</u>: Get well cards were sent out to Richard Thoma and Lorna White.

Membership report: There were 49 members in attendance. Don Hammer donated a knife he made for this month's drawing. Feature car of the month is Don Hammer.

President Dave Faller recognized all the good work that Linda Meredith has done in the past for the club and we all wish her great success as the new Treasurer. Also Kate Walter was recognized for her superb job as Treasurer.

Keep the socks coming in. Remember men, women, and children's socks needed.

The meeting was adjourned by President Dave Faller at 8:45.

Respectfully submitted by Secretary Lorna Sebastian.

## 2019 LBCC Auto Tech Scholarships – Thank You Letters

Thank you Rollin' Oldies,

My name is Robert Waldren, I am going to Linn-Benton Automotive Technology School and greatly appreciate the \$1000 Scholarship you gave me. From your generosity this money went a long way in paying for my school tuition. This makes me so much closer to reaching my goal, which is owning my own automotive business. Thanks so much Rollin' Oldies.

Regards, Robert Waldren

To everyone who has contributed to the Rollin' Oldies scholarship,

Thank you very much for the Scholarship. I truly appreciate the help while I am attending school to become an automotive technician.

I am a single mother of a lovely three year old girl named Deija. I work and go to school 6 days a week and money has still been very tight. I spend quite a bit on child care and gas expenses commuting from Corvallis, Lebanon, and Albany. My goal is to study automotive technology and business and open my own shop someday. I want to be a good mother and set the best example I can for my daughter and show her what can be accomplished when you truly set your mind on something. I've overcome a lot of various difficulties in life to get where I am and I have no outside help from family, because my mother passed away at a young age. This Scholarship helps me raise a wonderful independent person who can contribute to society in a positive way.

Thank you again the help. It means a lot, especially because I have no one to turn to for help. You've given me the ability to be sure all of my finances are in order as well as reducing stress, so I am able to be the best mother I can be. Thank you

Sincerely, Noelle Whittier

March Birthdays	
Kate Walter	1
Dan Miner	4
Randy Corrigan	14
Betty Weidner	19
Dottie Andersen	24
Neal Hubbard	25
Rodney Gray	30
Karen Grant	30
March Anniversaries	
Steve and Lorna Sebastian	3
Robert and Carolyn Phillips	6

April Birthdays	
Gale Stogsdill	2
Lori Halsey	8
Bob Weidner	11
Dallas Womack	13
David Faller	24
John Wood	26
Herb Hopper	27
Liza Bosworth	28
Linda Wood	28
Judy Hopper	30
April Anniversaries	
Junior and Tammy Barker	25
D J and Cynthia Freeman	27

#### Please let Kate know!

#### ROLLIN' OLDIES CAR CLUB MEMBERS 30TH ANNIVERSARY

We are celebrating our 30 Years of Cruisin' with a Special T-shirt. The T-shirt is a Light Gray, with "30 Years Cruisin", and the Car Club Logo.

The car club would like to know who many of you members would be interested in purchasing this Special 30Years of Cruisin""T- Shirt. We estimate the cost to Be Fifteen Dollars (\$15), in Men's and Lady's sizes.

Name	Size
Name	Size

The Car Club will order the T-shirts, and keep a small inventory on hand for New Members, as they join our club. There is no need to pay until we have the T-shirts available, hopefully by the April Meeting.

Return this to Kate

-

#### **Rollin' Oldies Wiseguy Corner**



I had a flat at a car show this last summer. The picture is my Grandson (Jon) changing the tire for me. (His mom is supervising.) Jon's Dad works for B&R Towing. They have this picture hanging in their office on S. 3rd St in Corvallis.

Thanks,

D. J.

### **Rollin' Oldies Officers**



President: Dave Faller 541-926-0098



Vice President: Carol Hood 541-926-3467



Secretary: Lorna Sebastian 541 791-3301



Treasurer: Linda Meredith 541-570-1797



Historian: John Wood 541-929-6936



Cruise Master: Tom Hinckley 541-926-6564



Sargent at Arms: Verle Steele



Web Master: Don Hammer



Hospitality: Dottie Anderson 541-



Membership: Sheila Peterson 541-619-9399



Salem Council Rep: Carol Hood 541-926-3467



Newsletter Editor: Lou Dupuis 541-207-3751 7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR 97330

lou.dupuis49@gmail.com